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COORDINATOR’S REPORT 
 

Hi Team,  

I hope you’re all enjoying our last month of glorious autumn! 

If you’ve been out to the Clubhouse lately, you would have noticed that 

enormous progress has been made in our central office space (which has 

more resembled a dusty cave for the last few months). Chris Symons has 

been hard at work with all the excavations and preparations, to ensure we 

stay firmly on budget once our builder commences. We appreciate Chris’s 

work enormously, and really enjoy having him around; thank you Chris! 

Soon our generous friends from the Rotary Club of Launceston will also be 

onsite overseeing a major renovation of our outdoor space, including 

erecting a beautiful and accessible deck under our lovely willow tree.  

Thanks so much to John Williams and his colleagues - their fundraising and 

work on this rejuvenation will make an enormous difference to our Club for 

many, many years. 

Speaking of building works, our weekly woodwork group are now well in to 

their first term up at Launceston Church Grammar School, and again, loving 

their project.  They can’t wait to show you all what they’ve been working 

on in a few weeks. 

Partnerships like this one with Grammar are the backbone of our 

organisation. They mean that our members are offered terrific 

opportunities, and that our entire community becomes more and more 

inclusive.  Both of these factors are so important to us; thus we are 

extremely honoured to have been recognised by Cricket Australia as their 

Tasmanian Partnership Organisation of the Year for 2017/2018.  We are 

very proud, but also privileged to be able to lead the way. 

Have a great May. I look forward to talking ‘all things footy’ with you in 

June! Ṱ 

Belinda 

 

Belinda Kitto  
Manager 

 

NHC OFFICE HOURS 
Weekdays 10 am – 3 pm 

Admin Staff hours 
Mon   Ruth 9.30 am – 3 pm 
Tues   Saskia 9.30 am – 5 pm 
Wed to Fri  Lucy 9.30 am – 3 pm 

 

Please contact the office if you need 
to make appointment times outside of 
these hours. 
 

AFL Training Wed. 9th May  

at Ulverstone Football Oval 

 
A bus will leave NHC at 3pm.  

Please book your seat at the 

office.  No training in the 

north that night. 

 



SPORTS SCHEDULE 2018 
New Horizons supports participation in sport and recreation as a way of encouraging a healthy lifestyle. 

Activity      club program     Day           Time                 Venue      Cost 

New Horizons Club activities 

AFL NHC Wed 4.30 ï 5.30pm 
*further trainings please check at 

the office or on facebook 
$3.00 

Boccia NHC Mon 12.30 - 2.30pm Max Fry Hall, Trevallyn $4.00 

Craft NHC Tues 10.00 - 11.30am New Horizons Club $5.00 

Cricket NHC Wed In recess NTCA Grounds $3.00 

Fitness Class NHC Mon 11.00 to 12 noon MY Gym  $5.50 

Gymnastics NHC Mon 5.00 - 6.00pm PCYC $12.00 

Indoor Bowls NHC Thur 4.30 ï 5.30pm New Horizons Club $3.00 

Running Group NHC Thurs 4.30 ï 5.30pm City Park $3.00 

Soccer/ Futsal NHC Tue 4.15-5.15pm Newstead College Gym $3.00 

Social Bowls  NHC Wed 10.30 to 12 noon New Horizons Club $3.00 

Song and Dance 
 

NHC Tue 1.00-2.00pm Life Without Barriers 
$4.00 
New 
price 

Junior Song & Dance NHC Tue 4.00-5.00pm New Horizons Club $3.00 

Taekwondo NHC Tue 5.40-6.15pm Newstead College $5.00 

Basketball NHC/SO Sat 
9.30 ï 10.30am 

10.30 ï 11.30am 
Queechy High School Gym $3.00 

Golf NHC/SO Mon 1.30pm onwards Launceston Country Club  $6.00 

Swimming NHC/SO Wed 
5.30 - 6.30pm  
6.30 - 7.30pm 

Launceston Aquatic Centre $5.50 

Tennis NHC/SO Wed In recess Launceston Tennis Centre $3.00 

Launceston College Program all enquiries to Lôton College. 63327777 

Athlete Development 
Lôton 

College 
Wed 4.00 to 5.30pm Launceston College Gym $ 

 
 

NEW MEMBERS 2018 
 
  

NHC  2018 MEMBERSHIPS  OVERDUE!! 
Individual $32.00  Family $55.00  14 -16 year olds $26.00 

U14 members are required to have a family membership due to club governance. 

Payments can be made: in person at the office (cash, chq or card), over the phone on credit card (63263344), 
Direct Deposit (call for bank details), PayPal via website or cheques: to be posted to PO Box 49, Mowbray, 7248 

Non-financial members will not be covered and therefore cannot participate. 

 

 

 
New Horizons Club welcomes and encourages new members. This month’s applicants are- 

Andrew Barnes (Volunteer), Jacob Currant, Georgina Currant (Volunteer), Alex Cort, Gabrielle 
Taylor, Ethan Radford, Optimal Community Support Services (Group). 

If any member having just cause why any of the above mentioned applicants should not be 
inducted into the club, they must advise the Public Officer (Belinda Kitto) or Secretary (Olwyn 
Nilon) in writing no later than FRIDAY 11/5/18. Mail can be directed to the club, PO BOX 49 
Mowbray 7248 or dropped in. 

Without any objections, these members will be inducted into the club and advised accordingly. 
  

 



North West News 
 
The Wynyard Bowls club run a coaching clinic for an hour for four weeks during day 

light saving. They also include parents, carers and siblings. A lot of noise and laughter 

watched over by two service dogs.  North West Group were able to help Wynyard 

Bowls Club secure a grant to install a disability toilet, with works due to start very 

soon. 

 
 
During Term Two (2nd May through to 4th July) our activity will be Taekwondo 6 pm ï 7 pm $5 at Somerset Primary 

School. Classes will be conducted by TKD Somerset. 

           

 

 

A massive CONGRATULATIONS to Kalena Spurling who marries David Bos on the 19th May. WE wish the 

happy couple a wonderful life together.  

Contact Lyndall Hall 0438110014 or lyndallhall2@bigpond.com for information regarding the North West Group 

sessions. 

  

Taekwondo  
  
Congratulations to our Taekwondo athletes on their successful grading earlier this month.  All earned promotion to 

their next level.  Thanks to Mike and Angela for their weekly sessions. 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:lyndallhall2@bigpond.com


The Tasmania Police Charity Trust  
 
The Tasmania Police Charity Trust was established in 2006 to provide the 
opportunity for police officers and State Service employees of the 
Department of Police and Emergency Management to work together, 

with the community, towards a common goal of fundraising to support nominated charities and 
disadvantaged individuals in Tasmania.  100% of total funds raised are redistributed back in to the 
community. 
In 2018 the Trust is supporting Cancer Council Tasmania and New Horizons Club.  The ride will be 
held from Friday 30th November and concludes on Sunday 2nd December, starting from Cradle 
Mountain and finishing at Glenorchy Police Station via Tarraleah and the West Coast of Tasmania.  
A HUGE thank you for this invaluable support of New Horizons Club – watch this space for news of 
who from NHC will be participating……………….. who will it be?????? 
 
 

                               
 

Boccia State Titles 
The Boccia State Titles were held on April 21st and 22nd at Elphin Sports Centre.  NHC members Carolina 

Ascui, Minna Blaney, Scott Claridge, Dana Devine, Nic Milner and Ryan Stott competed, with Ro Blaney 

and Saskia Ascui officiating as Referees.  Concentration and strategic thinking were on display over the 

two days as our Tasmanian athletes battled with athletes from NSW and Victoria in the Tasmanian State 

Titles.  A BIG thank you to Annette Devine, Chris Cash, Jo OôMay, Mike Stott for coming along to time 

keep and score, and to Bruce Devine for ramp assistance. 

 

Sincere appreciation to Kevin Faulkner and Paraquad for the preparation of the event and the cost of the 

venue, and to Siobhan Daley for refereeing. 

 

  
 

Congratulations to: 

BC1/ 2 Category   Nic Milner - Gold  Scott Claridge - Silver 

BC3 Category   Lynn Mittendorf – Gold Lily Kelly - Bronze 

BC4 / BC5 / EMU Category Carolina Ascui - Silver Minna Blaney – Bronze 

A ‘Special Award for Sportsmanship’ was presented to Dana Devine. 



Volunteers Needed  
Basketball Coach/es 
Tennis Coach/es 

 
A BIG thank you to Marjan and Paul Sheppard for all the time they have put into taking the Tennis sessions over the 
year.  They are now taking a well-deserved break.  If you are interested or know someone who is interested in 
helping with either the Tennis or Basketball session for the Club please contact Belinda at the office. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
Song and Dance - Term 2 classes kick off on Tuesday 1st May under the 

guidance of our new teacher Melissa Wimmer.  The sessions will be held on 

Tuesdays from 1.00 ï 2.00 pm at Life Without Barriers hall.  The bus will leave from 

New Horizons Club at 12.45 pm and return after the class at a cost of $4 pp return.  

So if you need transport please call the office asap and get on the list! 
 

*** Song & Dance cost is now $4 per person as from 1st May *** 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

AFL Inclusion Carnival – 18th – 23rd June 

The National Carnival is being hosted in Launceston in June so mark it in your diaries 

as it will be a fantastic week of passionate football by our athletes!   

Call out to anyone wanting to volunteer during the Carnival, please put your name down at the 

office.  Don’t miss this great event! 

      
 

The Club will be providing lunches to all the teams involved throughout the week of the Carnival. 

We need a catering team to help put these together each day and delivery drivers. 

We also need volunteers in the roles of Match Managers, timekeepers and scoreboard attendants.  

Please contact the office or Belinda to express your interest.    

Handmade Mother’s Day Cards for Sale $3.00 each 

Packs of 5 Handmade  all occasion card sets $12.00 each 

(packs will make a lovely gift for your Mum /Grandmother) 

Please see our facebook page for photos of the items – items available at the office!!! 

All money from the sale of these items to New Horizons Club 

 



 Bunnings BBQ 
Saturday 26th May 

Can you spare an hour or two to help prepare, cook or serve on our 

BBQ? Please call or email the office as soon as possible so we can 

finalise the roster.  An opportunity to raise funds for the Club whilst 

sharing time with our wonderful volunteers and supporters. 

 

Launceston Running Festival – Sunday 3rd June 

New Horizons will have a team in the Launceston 10K and 5K this 

year.  The team is for ALL abilities and a fun opportunity to 

participate in a great community event.  So dust off your 

running/walking shoes and join the team and give it a go on a great 

flat, fun course! 

To enter –  

1. go to http://www.tasmanianrunningfestival.com.au  

2. pick your preferred event  

3. select ‘join a team’ and type in ‘New Horizons’ 

 

  Entertainment Books  

Support New Horizons Club ï Pre-order your NEW 2018ï2019 

EntertainmentÊ Book or Digital Membership online or at the Club 

office. 

   

  
The GALA DINNER is back in 2018! 

The date will be announced next month, so we are looking for Sponsors, Auction 

prizes, Lucky balloon prizes, Silent Auction prizes and Entertainers ï Can you help? 

 

Call, email or pop into the office and let us know.  

http://www.tasmanianrunningfestival.com.au/


Special Olympics National Games  

Congratulations to our members who competed in the Special Olympics National Games in Adelaide from 

16th ï 20th April.  We are very proud of your achievements and look forward to hearing all about your 

performances.   

Team members are - Phil de Jong and Aran Miller in Swimming; Nicole Furfaro in Bowling; Nick Carter, 

Kirsten Harvey and Nick Heames in Basketball; Connor Sheppard in Tennis. 

äääääääääääääääääääääääääääääääääääääää. 

AFL óCome and Tryô session for athletes with an  
Intellectual Disability 

Wednesday 2nd May at Cornelian Bay, Hobart, 4.15 ï 5.30 pm 
 

Here is an opportunity to try out for the chance to be considered for selection in the 
Tasmanian State Team that will compete in the National Inclusion Carnival in Tasmania 

18th ï 23rd June 2018. 
Please book in for this session at New Horizons Club on (03) 6326 3344 or email 

stuart@newhorizonsclub.org.au 

 

  MAY 2018  
MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT SUN 

 
 

1 
Craft 
Song & Dance 
Junior S & D 
Futsal 
Taekwondo 

2 
NW Group 
Social Bowls 
Swimming X2 
Athlete Dev 
Tennis 

3 
Running 
Group 

4 5 
Basketball 

6 

7  
NE Group 
Gym 
Gymnastics 
Boccia 
Golf 

8                 
Craft 
Song & Dance 
Junior S & D 
Futsal 
Taekwondo 

9 
NW Group 
Social Bowls 
Swimming X2 
Athlete Dev 
Tennis 
AFL North West 
training session 

10 
Running 
Group 

11 12 
Basketball 

13 

Happy  
Motherõs  
day! 

14 
NE Group 
Gym 
Gymnastics 
Boccia 
Golf 

 15            
Craft 
Song & Dance 
Junior S & D 
Futsal 
Taekwondo 

16     
NW Group 
Social Bowls 
Swimming X2 
Athlete Dev 
Tennis 

17 
Running 
Group 
 

18 
 

19 
No Basketball 
 

20 
 

21        
NE Group 
Gym 
Gymnastics 
Boccia 
Golf 

  22      

Craft 
Song & Dance 
Junior S & D 
Futsal 
Taekwondo 

 23 

NW Group 
Social Bowls 
Swimming X2 
Athlete Dev 
Tennis  
 

24 
Running 
Group 
 

25 26 
Basketball 
Bunnings BBQ  

27 

28     
NE Group 
Gym 
Gymnastics 
Boccia 
Golf  

29        

 Craft 
Song & Dance 
Junior S & D 
Futsal 
Taekwondo 

30 

NW Group 
Social Bowls 
Swimming X2 
Athlete Dev 
Tennis  

31 
Running 
Group 
 

1 2 
Basketball 

3 
 

mailto:stuart@newhorizonsclub.org.au


 
Providing sport & recreation opportunities       
for people with disabilities. 

PO BOX 49 
MOWBRAY,  7248 
Phone (03) 6326 3344 
Fax (03) 6326 3544 
Email info@newhorizonsclub.org.au 
www.newhorizonsclub.org.au 

CLUB NEWS …PEOPLE …PLACES 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Horizons Club receives funding from the Crown through the Department of Health and Human Services. 
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MAY 2018 BIRTHDAYS 
1

st
  Sidonie Vittori 

3
rd

   Berkley Cox, Bruce Hardacre, Mark 
Coleburn 

5
th
 Deepan Rungmang, Ro Blaney 

6
th
  Michelle Titmus 

8
th
  Riley Young 

9
th
 Sophie Binns turns 4!!! 

10
th
  Elliott Bartninkaitis 

13
th
  Paige Broere – sweet 16! 

15
th
 Claire Taylor, Curtis Poke 

16
th
  Harmony-Rose Harris 

18
th
 Steve Ockerby 

19
th
  Kai Wrathall 

20
th
 Dennis O’Keefe 

21
st
   Lars de Kantzow, Wayne Wright 

24
th
  Tim Gambles 

27
th
  Sarah Peck 

28
th
 Mike Stott, Rita Fisher 

29
th
  ** Belinda (The Boss) Kitto ** 

30
th
  Belle Matthew-Webb 

 

 
 

Sadly Robbie Lethborg passed away recently 

after a long battle with ill health.  We have 

enjoyed his company at many a social dinner 

and will miss his joy and friendship.  A fine 

young man with a big heart.  Our sincere 

condolences to all his family 

 

.  

Ted Gleeson sadly lost his battle with ill health 

and we will miss his happy face around the 

Club. Next month we will pay tribute to this 

wonderful friend.  Our thoughts are with 

Robyn, Steve, Joel and family. 

 

Our thoughts and condolences are with 

Joy, Reg & Karen Terry on the recent 

passing of their Granddaughter and Niece. 

 
 

mailto:info@newhorizonsclub.org.au
http://www.newhorizonsclub.org.au/

